
Reference: FS581758279

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 23/3208/FUL

Address: St Catherines SchoolCross DeepTwickenhamTW1 4QJ

Proposal: The proposed development is a new Music and Art Building, to improve the facilities at St Catherine's School.

The existing single storey music building and 20th century extension to the Lodge are to be demolished, to make space

for the new two storey building. The external areas will be improved, with new paving, planting and trees.

Comments Made By

Name: Mrs. A Kelso

Address: 51 Cross Deep Gardens Twickenham TW1 4QZ

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: We recently completed construction of a new garage and brick built garden building that forms our property's
boundary with Grotto Road. We are concerned that vehicular traffic from this construction project will risk damaging the
foundations of this building and also cause noise pollution for what is now a home office. 
We would ask that St Catherine's school employ a surveyor to review all buildings on Grotto Road and then monitor them
throughout the project, keeping the residents informed. This surveyor should also be contactable by the residents should
they have concerns. Furthermore we would ask that larger vehicles do not go up Grotto road but rather reverse back on
to Cross Deep to reduce the traffic burden and risk of damaging properties and walls where the road narrows towards
Radnor Road. 
We also need access to our garage for car usage and now that Grotto Road is one way we would expect blockages to the
road to be kept to a minimum and sufficient notice given to residents.


